
discuss dual credit.  This 
informative meeting will cover 
such topics as admission 
requirements, the application 
process, cost of  tuition, books, 
grading policies and course 
requirements and expectations.  
Students and parents will also 
have the opportunity to ask 
questions and obtain 
informational handouts. The 
meeting will take place Tuesday, 
April 26th, 2016 at 6:00 PM in 
the Bronte High School Library.  
Please plan on attending this 
meeting if  your son or daughter 
is interested in taking dual-credit 
classes during the 2016-2017 
school year, or college course 
classes this summer.  If  you have 

A public performance of  this 
year’s Blackwell High School 
One Act Play “Unturned Stone” 
will be held Tuesday, April 12, 
2016, at 7 pm.  The evening will 
begin with a meal, hosted by the 
sophomore class, at 5:30 pm.

JericaDavis, a Senior at Bronte 
High School, was named to the 
District 14A All District First 
Team.  Bronte Juniors Karen 
Davis and Kacelyn Follis were 
named to the All District Second 
Team.  Brittney Bedford and 
Whitney Boyd were named 
Honorable Mention.  They are 
also both juniors.

The Lady Steer Track and 
Field team finished second out 
of  ten teams at the Roby Track 
Meet.  Scoring points for the 
team were:

Kiara Burns – 2nd in Shot 
Put, 4th in Discus

Brady Clawson – 2nd in High 
Jump

Kelby Clawson – 4th in 400 
meter dash

Pammy Meeks – 1st in Shot 
Put, 3rd in Discus

Margo Mendoza – 2nd in 
Discus, 4th in 200 meter dash

Mariah Munoz – 3rd in Triple 
Jump, 3rd in 300 meter hurdles

Karle Roach – 1st in 3200 
meter run, 1st in 1600 meter run

Samantha Roe – 1st in Pole 
Vault, 6th in 300 meter hurdles

400 Meter Relay – 6th place – 
Kelby Clawson, Brady Clawson, 
Megan Grantham, Mariah 
Munoz

800 Meter Relay – 4th Place – 
Kaylee Puentez, Brady Clawson, 
Megan Grantham, Margo 
Mendoza

1600 Meter Relay – 3rd Place 
– Kaylee Puentez, Kelby 
Clawson, Megan Grantham, 
Mariah Munoz

Other participants were:  Kodi 
Drennan, Kourtney Roach, 
Jasmine Rojas, Chelsea Wyatt, 
Aimee Zimmermann, and 
Kelsey Benson.

Bronte High School would like 
to invite all current 8th, 9th, and 
10th grade students and their 
parents/guardians to a very 
important meeting to learn 
about dual-credit classes.  A 
representative from Howard 
College will also be on hand to 
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any questions, or are unable to 
attend the meeting, you may 
Mrs. Timmerman, counselor at 
473-2511, ext. 119 to set up an 
individual meeting time. 

On Thursday, March 24, 
2016, a regular meeting of  the 
Robert Lee ISD Board of  
Trustees was held in the RLISD 
Conference Room 119 at 5 pm.  
The meeting was called to order 
by President Washam.

Members present included 
Jeffie Roberts, Wes Washam, 
Beverly Sinclair, George Grim, 
and Erom Oleksiuk.  Tom 
Sawyer and Irma Torres were 
absent.

Invocation and pledge led by 
George Grim.

Jeffie Roberts made a motion 
to approve the minutes of  
February 18, 2016, meeting, 
seconded by George Grim.  All 
voted for.

Beverly Sinclair made a 
motion to approve the financial 
reports given by Robin Allen 
and to approve the 
bills,seconded by Erin Oleksiuk.  
All voted for.

David O’Dell gave the high 
school report; enrollment for 
grades 7-12 was 111 and 
attendance rate was 95.7% for 
the month of  February.  Supt. 
Hood gave the elementary 

principals report; elementary 
enrollment for February was 162 
students and 95.1% attendance 
rate.  

No action was taken on the 
renewal of  User Administrator 
Staff  Designee.

Supt. Hood recommended 
signing the Instructional 
Materials Certification stating 
that our textbooks cover 100% 
of  the TEKS material.  Jeffie 
Roberts made the motion to 
approve the recommendation, 
seconded by Beverly Sinclair.  
All voted for.

Supt. Hood recommended 
signing the Inter-local 
Agreement to West Texas Food 
Service Cooperative for the 
2016-2017 school year.  George 
Grim made the motion to 
approve the recommendation, 
seconded by Erin Oleksiuk.  All 
voted for.

Supt. Hood recommended to 
adopt the 2016-2017 school 
calendar as presented.  Erin 
Oleksiuk made the motion to 
approve the recommendation, 
seconded by Beverly Sinclair.  
All voted for.

Supt. Hood gave his report on 
enrollment numbers, budget 
update and calendar activities.

Supt. Hood read the 
resignation of  Janet Woods and 
Frankie Gartman.  Jeffie Roberts 

Steer and Lady Steer Golfers brave the cold and wind before a day on the links 
surrounded by wind turbines and pump jacks.  Photo courtesy of  Maranda Hood.


